Management models that require the participation of workers and retribution systems tied to productivity

The Second Agreement for Employment and Collective Negotiation signed on January 25, 2012,foresees that collective agreements must include additional upgrade components of wages based on the evolution of economic indicators (variable pay) associated with company performance (profits, sales, productivity).The increases resulting from these additional upgrade components will be integrated into the variable part of the salary, which must adapt to the reality of business sectors. The referred Second Agreement also foresees some wage upgrading according to the general performance of the Spanish economy, taking into account the difficulties imposed by the current situation. 

So far, all the Collective Contracts established the adaptation of salaries in accordance with changes in the annual CPI (Consumer Price Index), setting up clauses for updating retributions applicable at the end of each financial year. The Second Agreement for Employment and Collective Negotiation, which is the framework agreement to be bound by all sectoral agreements for the period 2012-2014, introduces by the first time the concept of flexibility in salaries. It establishes that salary structures should have variable supplements in a way that some percentage of the total salary is tied to the business performance and results. It also recommends that collective agreements must promote the rationalization of salary structures in order to replace obsolete concepts of unproductive retribution with new models tied to productivity. Since it is a framework agreement, this new concept has still not materialized, but will become tangible when applied at sectoral or company agreements. 

The Second Agreement also includes an accord for the year 2014, about wage increases related to increases in the CPI, that is to say, with regard of the performance of the Spanish economy. For 2013, this agreement establishes that salary increases will not exceed 0.6 % in case the CPI increase is below 1%, and salary updates will not exceed 1% in the case the CPI increase is between 1% and 2%. Finally, in the case the CPI increase exceeds 2%, the salary raise will not go beyond 1.5%. 

On the other hand, we can consider that it has always been a variable retribution in the Commerce Sector, materialized in the commissions to sellers on sales made, which are not usually included in the Collective Contracts. 

